
NORFOLK BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 

Regular Meeting – November 9, 2021 

 

MINUTES 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:     Ann DeCerbo, John DeShazo, Jill Hall 

                                                              Donna Rubin, Virginia Coleman-Prisco                                                

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:       Gordon Anderson, Sally Carr 

ADMINISTRATION PRESENT:    Mary Beth Iacobelli, Superintendent 

ADMINISTRATION ABSENT:       Lauren Valentino, Principal 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:09 P.M. 

 

Motion by J. DeShazo seconded by J. Hall to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of October 5, 2021 

with a noted change – Mrs. Palmer to Dr. Palmer under correspondence APPROVED; D. Rubin Abstaining 

 

Public Comments: None 

 

Board Chair Ann DeCerbo started the meeting by recognizing two board members for their years of service. Jill 

Hall who served as board secretary for 12 years and Sally Carr who was a board member for 22 years, 10 of 

which she served as the Board Chair and 6 as the Vice Chair.  Mrs. DeCerbo acknowledged their hard work and 

dedication to the board and thanked them for all they have done for the students at Botelle. They are appreciated 

and valued and will be truly missed!  

Correspondence:   Board Chair Ann DeCerbo shared a letter from the NVFD thanking Sandy Kleisner, 

Botelle’s music teacher and the students for their participation at the 9/11 Memorial Service.  

 Superintendent’s Report: The superintendent shared her report with the board.  Dr. Iacobelli also wanted to 

recognize Jill and Sally for their many years of dedication to the Norfolk Board.  The superintendent shared the 

draft 2022-2023 school calendar and the 2022 BOE meeting schedule.  

Unfinished Business: 

Tuition Rate - tabled until next month 

New Business: 

2022-2023 school calendar – vote on next month 

2022 Boe meeting schedule – vote on next month 

Committee Reports: 

PTO: The Spooktacular was great! – Thanks to the teachers who were judges and all who volunteer to make it 

such a great success!  Holiday Fair will be in December.   The 6th grade has an ICBX shirt fundraiser-- 

information on ordering can be found on the PTO Facebook page.  

Safety and Security: The safety and security plan has been updated. 

 

Motion by J. DeShazo seconded by. J. Hall to adjourn the meeting at 7:09 p.m. 

UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED. 

 

Meeting adjourned @ 7:09 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Kathy Lippincott, 

Recording Secretary 

 

THESE ARE NOT APPROVED MINUTES SUBJECT TO APPROVAL OR DISAPPROVAL AT THE 

NEXT MEETING. 


